LARRY HOGAN Governor

BOYD K, RUTHERFORD Lt. Governor



AL REDMER, JR. Commissioner

NANCY GRODIN Deputy Commissioner

VINCENT P. O'GRADY Associate Commissioner

200 St. Paul Place, Suite 2700, Baltimore, Maryland 21202 Direct Dial: 410-468-2134 Fax: 410-468-2112 Email: victoria.claros@maryland.gov 1-800-492-6116 TTY: 1-800-735-2258 www.insurance.maryland.gov

MIA BULLETIN 17-18

TO:

All Surplus Lines Brokers

SUBJECT:

Taxation of Surplus Lines Broker Fees

DATE:

December 19, 2017

The purpose of this Bulletin is to clarify that premium tax is not owed on certain fees associated with the placement of surplus lines coverage.

Fees that are charged and retained by a surplus lines broker for the placement of surplus lines coverage are not considered part of the premium amount paid to the insurer in consideration of the insurance contract. Rather, these fees are additional compensation for the placement of surplus lines coverage.

Therefore, broker fees that are charged, collected, and retained by the surplus lines broker are not subject to the 3% premium tax but are, instead, considered income for the broker.

Please direct questions regarding this Bulletin to Victoria Claros, Director Company Licensing at (410) 468-2134 or by email to: victoria.claros@maryland.gov.

AL REDMER, JR.
Commissioner
signature on original

By: Vincent P. O'Grady
Associate Commissioner
Examination & Audit